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LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

WHATS COMING UP 

Presentation day  

9th December  

In Gym 9.30am 

School Spectacular  

25/26th November 2016 

Sydney Olympic Park Year 12 Formal  

5th November 2016 

Last Day of 

School 

Friday the 16th  

December 2016 

 

First day 2017 

6th Febuary 
Mid Term  Break 

11/11/16—14/11/16 

Swimming Carnival  

2nd Dec 2016 Narran Lake Excursion 

9th November 2016 
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CAPA night was a huge success and everybody had a fantastic time because of the effort the students and our staff 

put in to produce a classic night’s entertainment for everybody. It was amazing to see over 300 people jammed into 

our gymnasium and everyone with a smile on their face. 

As expected the kids put on a brilliant show and enjoyed every minute of it. None of this could have happened      

without the efforts of the people we didn’t see the students and staff running around behind the scenes organising 

students changing sets, the hours of preparation and rehearsal that went in to making the show possible. I’d like to 

thank all of those people however, special thanks should go to Katie Thompson and Bill Shannon who were the    

driving force behind the show. I’d also like to mention Priscilla Martinez who used to creative genius to develop the 

stunning backdrops that were projected behind the stage and Glen Peterson who used his amazing expertise to help 

get our complicated sound and lighting system to do just what he wanted. 

I am constantly amazed by the skills and talents that we have in Lightning Ridge. Our CAPA night was perfect     

showcase for this but let’s also celebrate the outstanding success of our Grandparents Day last Friday where over 150 

grandparents and friends spent the day in our school working and enjoying time with our students and creating some 

fantastic memories. Special thanks to all those who helped and particularly the Men’s Shed for their amateur radio 

and for their assistance with woodwork and also the Lightning Ridge Rotary club for their help cooking a barbecue 

lunch. 
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Kindy  

Kindy had an awesome time at CAPA night. We 
practised hard and in the end all our hard work 
was worth it. We had the best time shaking it 
to "we like to boogie".  



 

 

MCB 

S1B 

Stage 1  

Balabalaa had a fantastic 

t i m e  l e a r n i n g  a n d           

rehearsing the moves for 

their Grease performance. 

We hope everyone enjoyed 

watching us.  

We LOVED performing on 

CAPA night!  

The MC Bumble Bee students enjoyed every aspect of 
their CAPA performance 'Finding Nemo.' 
Students chose their own characters and made puppets 

out of cardboard, masking tape and kebab sticks. Practise 

for the show began at the start of Term 3, where Bumble 

Bee students made their own class puppet show 

screen,  using their own creativity with lighting and  

movement of the puppets. Students also enjoyed   sewing 

the screen for the Broadway show. 



 

 

S1D 

S1Y 
Yin.ga performed "It's a Hard Knock Life" from the       

musical Annie. The class did an excellent job of learning 

the lyrics of the song and some movements to go with it. 

A big thankyou to parents and families for getting the   

costumes organised. We hope you enjoyed the show.  

It’s a hard knock 

life!! 

CAPA night was a magical experience for S1D. They worked and practiced 

hard for a number of weeks. S1D showcased their talents with dancing and 

singing to the classic musical, ‘Singing in the Rain’. I am very proud for all 

my students in S1D. You did an amazing job! 



 

 

S2H 

S2O 

What an outstanding effort by all involved with the school CAPA 
night. It was pleasing to see how well S2O performed their Aladdin 
act on stage. The students practiced very hard over a 3 month period 
and it was a fantastic experience watching the class efforts coming 
together well on the night. A special congratulation must go toward 
the 5 actors who were involved in the performance, as there has 
been much positive feedback received on their impressive drama a 
bilities. The narrators demonstrated a very professional demeanour 
on the night, standing well and reading the script with great focus and 
effort. A special thank you to Parker Bevan’s mother, Regan. Regan 
watched many of our rehearsals and regularly encouraged the        
students on their efforts. She also played a key role in the clothing 
that both the actors and narrators wore on the night. Since the      
performance, the students involved have spoken very fondly of their 
experience of the night. It has definitely added to their confidence 
and self-belief when performing in front of an audience and many 
students in the class are keen to be involved in another school       
performance. 

It was fun fantastic and all of the performances were great – Millie 

It was fun put the bands on the tie die T-shirt – Phoebe 

I really enjoyed performing and watching the other performances – Kealee 

Making the Tie Dye T – shirts was fun and I was happy my family got to  watch – Brianna 

I enjoyed watching all the performances. –Anjali 

I liked performing our act and watching all the other classes. – Charli 

I enjoyed making our T-shirts and watching the other performances. It was  great to have my family there 

to watch us. – Chanel 

I really liked singing in our Mamma Mia performance. – Travis 

CAPA night was a fun experience with making out T-shirts and singing in front of a big crowd. – Boyd 

It was fun standing on the stage singing in front of everyone. –Brandon 

The whole thing was a fun experience. – Keegan 

I had a lot of fun singing and making our t-shirts. – Sam L 



 

 

 

S3C 

S2F had a wonderful time performing and   watching others 

perform at our CAPA night. In keeping with the theme of 
Broadway we selected a number from the musical Oliver 

Twist. It took regular practice to build up the skills and        
confidence we needed for the performance, but the students 

gave it their all. On the night it was very exciting to get into 
costume and show out parents what we could do when we 

put our minds to it. 

S2F 

Consider 

Yourself 

Capa Night 
S3Culgoas performance piece was inspired by the film ‘Fame’, intertwined with gender issues within 
dance. This was represented with students performing to five different songs, all choreographed with 
this issue in mind. The piece opened with an industrial setting featuring factory workers who were 
intimidated by a girl entering their world. The girl travelled through the whole scene, learning how to 
adapt her view of dance around what the boys expected dance to be. The girls journey throughout 
this piece, was one of struggle, questioning and searching for where she fit in the world of dance. 



 

 

S3B 

and 

S3N 
S3Narran and S3Bokhara performed a scene from Peter Pan.  All the 

students performed a vital role either through creating props or acting. 

The performance ran smoothly with the ‘Lost Boy’s’ singing and    

dancing beautifully and the pirates creating havoc with swords and 

yelling.   

We  were all very pleased with how the performance went. 

Thankyou all for being an awesome audience!!! 

 



 

 

 

 

This  Year 7 class performed the 

well known and loved songs of the 

Motown era. The class was        

influenced by  the sound and    

really enjoyed practicing their   

performance in class. On the night 

the students went above and     

beyond and enjoyed performing to 

the wonderful Lightning Ridge 

crowd.  I couldn't be happier with 

this Year 7 groups dedication . 

Well done :) 

All the practiced  and hard work finally payed off!!  All the 

students   performed well on the night and gave it their 

best!!  The  students    practiced for weeks throughout the 

term and at times were undecisive about what  musical they 

wanted to perform. I am so happy that they stuck with this 

musical as most of them could relate to the story line. Con-

gratulations to your dedication and hard work throughtout 

the term Year 7! 

Year 7 

Year 7 



 

 



 

 

 

PREMIER’S ANZAC MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 

The 2017 Premier’s ANZAC Memorial Scholarship is now open for applications. The    

scholarship is available to Year 10 and 11 students with a keen interest in history.   Winners 

of the scholarship will embark on a 12 day tour to significant Australian battlefields on the 

Western Front in Belgium and France, including taking part in commemorations of the Third 

Battle of Ypres in Flanders, marking 100 years since the British offensive in which Australia 

lost 38,000 men.  Remembering Australia’s service men and women is all the more          

important as we continue to commemorate the Centenary of ANZAC.  Government, Catholic 

and independent schools are all invited to submit an expression of interest and will go into a 

ballot that will be drawn on 21 November.  The 20 schools selected will then nominate one 

student each to take part in the 2017 tour.  Expressions of interest can be lodged online 

until 5pm Monday 14 November at http://www.veterans.nsw.gov.au/education/

premiers-anzac-memorial-scholarship-tour/ 

 



 

 

 

HOME SCHOOL LIAISON OFFICERS WILL INTERVIEW STUDENTS 

 ABOUT LATE ARRIVALS 

 

In the next few weeks Home School Liaison Officers will be in the school to interview students whose attendance is 
of concern. This is part of an ongoing program to improve attendance and reduce truancy in the district. 

 

Parents, teachers and young people share concerns that students are at risk of being victims of crime when they are 
out of school during school hours. Frequent absences are of concern because they often affect a student’s ability to 
reach their academic potential and to maintain school friendships. 

 

The Education Act of 1990 states that it is the duty of parents and carers to see that their children of compulsory 
school age attend school on time every day the school is open for instruction.  

 

Some absences are unavoidable because of sickness, a family emergency, or attendance at a religious ceremony. All 
absences must be explained within 7 days. 

 

If you have any concerns about attendance or truancy at this school, please contact the school on 68 290 511. 

 

Remember that ROLL CALL is at 8.40am each day. 

 

 

If students are late they need to either: 

bring a note explaining their absence, OR 

their carer should contact the school in person to explain the lateness, or  

their carer should phone the school to explain the lateness 

 

Gillian McKenzie HSLO and Tammy Baker ASLO 

Phone 68 221 522 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Yr 12 Formal  

Swimming 

carnival 

Presentation 

day 



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 4 

Lillian Morris  S2F 

Secondary Student   

of the Week  

Term 4 Week  2 

Penny Loiterton Year 12  
Penny is a disciplined, focused and polite student who shows a consistently high level of              
engagement with her work. She has involved herself in school activities both during class time and, 
through extra-curricula events such as the CAPA night, after hours.  

 
 

My name is Tarley Quinlan and I am a 3rd year student of      

Southern Cross University. I will be spending the next 3 weeks 

with class S3Culgoa as I complete my third professional                

experience. 

 

I come from Byron Bay on the North Coast of NSW and I am really 

enjoying getting to explore and meet all the members of the   

Lightning Ridge Community. I'm really excited to work alongside Miss Menz, as well as 

teaching and getting to know all of the amazing  students at this school! 
 

Tarley Quinlan 

Our student of the week is Lillian Morris. Lillian has been a fantastic contribution to the class this 
semester. She has been willing to take on any new challenge offered to her. She tries her best in all 
areas of school and is a great support and friend to her peers. Lillian shows respect to her teachers 
and other staff members. She takes pride in her work and is a role model for behaviour in our class. 
Lillian has produced some quality work and continues to improve her reading skills. Well done,    
Lillian. You are a star. 



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 3 

Porsha Cook S1D 

Porsha always approaches all learning activities with enthusiasm. She works hard to        

complete all work to a high standard and readily supports other students in the classroom. 

Terrific Work Porsha!  

  

YEARLY EXAMS 7-10 

WEEK 5 

HELD IN THE GYM 

 

 

 

  MONDAY 

7TH 

November 

TUESDAY 

8TH 

November 

WEDNESDAY 

9TH 

November 

2 

9:50-
11:00 

  

ENGLISH 

7-10 

MATHS 

7-10 

PDHPE 

7-10 

4 

12:20-
1:30 

SCIENCE 

7-10 

  

HSIE 

7-10 

  

9-10 

PASS 

5 

2:00-
3:00 

9-10 

CHILD 
STUDIES 

    

Uniform Shop 

Upcoming dates  

Uniform shop will close on the 15th December 2016 and re open  on Tuesday the 3rd of February 2017 

for all of week 1  and  opens again  Monday the 9th, Tuesday the 10th and Thursday the 12th of          

February, Week 2, 2017 

 

Thanks Mim 



 

 

PURCHASE 

YOUR  

TICKETS AT 

LRCS OFFICE 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Thank you for your  

support! 



 

 


